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January 7, 2016
GBOS Special Meeting

APPROVED MINUTES 
1:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 1:08 p.m.  Sam Daniel, Co-Chair   

Attending are GBOS members:  Robert Snitzer, Jerry Fox, Erin Eker, Sam Daniel
Assembly members Jennifer Johnston, Bill Evans

Agenda Revisions and Approval
Special Meeting Agenda approved
Announcements:  
· Quarterly GBOS/MOA Manager’s meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 25 at 4PM at Anchorage City Hall.

· GBOS Seat B is open for Mayoral Appointment.  People interested in consideration for Mayoral appointment should submit their resume to the GBOS for consideration by January 18, 2016.  Jennifer Johnston clarifies that GBOS will make a recommendation to the Mayor among those interested candidates.  After that there is a 2 week public hearing and then the assembly can vote on appointment and mayor can formally appoint.
· GBOS Seat C is up for election and will be on the April 5, 2016 Municipal Election ballot.  To file as a candidate, go to the Municipal Clerks Office at 632 W 6th Avenue.  Filing for Office opens at 8AM on January 29 and ends at 5PM on February 12, 2016.

Introductions & Guests

Jennifer Johnston states that there is an ordinance being drafted currently which is intended to fix the delay in approving write-in candidates.  Candidates that miss the filing deadline can file for write-in status.  They have to file with the Clerk’s Office by 15 days prior to the election if they are interested in being written in.
Public Comment:

None

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
[image: image2.png]



OLD BUSINESS:
1. Girdwood Public Safety Ordinance
Jennifer Johnston explains that after the Town Hall Meeting, she still wanted to find a way to include Crow Creek Road neighborhood and the other Turnagain Arm communities in the Girdwood proposed solution with Whittier Police.  She originally began by drafting 2 ballot initiatives, one for just Girdwood and another to be voted on for the whole Turnagain Arm Area impacted by end of community enforcement by Alaska State Troopers.  However, Jennifer realizes that this is the route that Girdwood wants to go, and has pulled back the 2nd ordinance.  The current plan is to introduce an ordinance that is only for Girdwood, at roughly $700,000 per year for Whittier Police (or another agency).  Jennifer cautions that it is best to be more generic in who will provide the service, in case another agency makes sense in the future, and to build in a little leeway in the approved cost, in case there are overages.  Jennifer and Bill will provide a draft for GBOS to review by Friday, January 8.

Sam Daniel states that this is consistent with the GBOS Resolution.  A Girdwood service area-only solution, contracting with Whittier Police Department.  It has also been discussed at the LUC/GBOS Joint Meeting, and input was requested from the Crow Creek Neighborhood Association.  They have not asked to be included in the ordinance or in the service area.

At the Town Hall Meeting, the community supported the Whittier option over all the others by a wide margin.  It s important that the mil rate and the budget to be closely tied to what has been presented and discussed.

GBOS discusses the merits of adding a bit of buffer in the amount of funding requested.  Whittier Police think that the $615,000 is a solid figure, but if there is more needed, that cap could be a problem.

Specifics of the intent of GBOS can be included on the ballot Information below the ordinance itself.  

Laura Bowen states that one question that has remained throughout the discussion of enforcement in Girdwood is the volume of enforcement need.  She is working on compiling that data.
Motion:

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors moves to request that ordinance of the Anchorage Municipal Assembly submitting to the qualified voters residing in the Girdwood Valley Service Area (GVSA) at the Regular Municipal Election a ballot proposition to add to the existing powers of the GVSA the power to provide for police protection services beginning  July 1, 2016 at the sole expense of the GVSA. 
Motion by Jerry Fox, 2nd by Erin Eker.

After Discussion, motion passed 4-0
Discussion:

Jennifer Johnston:  Time is short to get this in front of the Assembly next week.  Most important thing is to have the language for the title now, and we can hammer out the specifics.  There is an information section, called the AM Section, below the item on the ballot that can provide specifics and background info.

Girdwood can start working with Purchasing now.  Might consider 1 month overlap to work out the bugs in the contract.

Sam Daniel:  Items in the AM section include:

Whittier Police Department is contractor

3 year agreement

$620,000/year

$118/$100,000 tax assessed value of the property.

Contract will be run through the MOA purchasing department.
Advisory Committee to be formed, which will be a sub-committee to GBOS and will report and take comments.

Jerry Fox:  July 1 start of contract is fine.

Sam Daniel: New city council seated in Whittier.  Planning to meet with them on Jan 19, to discuss contracting with Whittier Police Department for Girdwood Public Safety.  This arrangement needs to be mutually agreeable, need to work on presentation materials to show GBOS interest and how it is beneficial for the City of Whittier.

Lou Theiss recommends that the contract outline yearly audits, showing accountability and ensuring that Girdwood is getting good value for it’s investment.
Group discusses where the revenue from tickets will go:  stay in Girdwood or go back to Whittier.  Ticket revenue is expected to go back to Whittier.

Will Day recommends that contract remove incentive for over-ticketing

2. Creation of Public Safety Board
Originally it was understood that a Public Safety Board would be required, however with the Girdwood-only, contract option, this is not the case.  

GBOS prefers to create a Public Safety sub-committee, which will guide the type of service that Girdwood receives from Whittier Police Department and reports monthly to the GBOS as the Fire Department does.

Further discussion of the creation of this board and it’s composition was deferred to the 

January GBOS Monthly meeting, which is January 18.

3. Girdwood Fire Hall Construction
Status of the project:

Kyle met on January 6 with the Capital Building Department.  

Plans are at 95% currently, will be at 100% by next week.
Expect the bid to go out around Feb 1, 4 week bid cycle, including review and permitting.

Bid expected to be awarded the beginning of March.

Pre-construction meeting after bid is awarded.

Construction to start in the end of April.

Bid alternates have been established, these are fairly small items, totaling $50,000-$70,000 to add back in items that have been removed to bring the project in line with budget.  If construction costs are lower than anticipated, these projects will be added back in.

Financing of the project:

Estimate is higher than budget for this project.  Current estimate is $430/sf and recent similar construction has run approximately $405/sf.  This should be a competitive bid cycle with lots of bidders.  However, Girdwood must be prepared for how to handle over-budget amount in case the bids come back closer to the estimate.  Need to have additional $1 million encumbered for this contingency.

Suggested funding, as discussed previously at GBOS meetings:

Undesignated Fund


$350,000

Girdwood Fire Capital Account
$200,000

MOA Inter-City Loan

$450,000

Funds would be taken from Undesignated and Girdwood Fire Dept Capital account first, matching dollar for dollar between those accounts.

Last source to be tapped would be the Inter-city loan.  This loan would be on a 10-year repayment schedule at 3.5% interest.

This item will be added to the agenda for the GBOS Regular Meeting in January for resolution of support. 

NEW BUSINESS:

4. Agenda topics for the Quarterly GBOS/MOA Managers Meeting
Topics from last meeting that carry over are:

Public Safety in Girdwood

Girdwood South Townsite Tract D-5

GBOS will see if other items need to be added.  If these are the only items, it may be possible to cancel the Quarterly Meeting.

5. Other

Kyle Kelley adds that commercial marijuana application process will also be on the regular GBOS agenda. It is going to Land Use on Monday the 11th.  GBOS will need to provide resolution at GBOS January regular meeting as the commercial applications are to be accepted starting in February.
Action Item Updates as assigned:
Other Items:
Jerry Fox states he will not be able to attend Planning and Zoning meeting on Jan 11 and asks if others can attend.  Request for rezoning to allow brewery on Commercial Land is on the calendar for that night.
Adjourn 2:45PM
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